








1222-11TH STREET
CODY, WYOMING 82414-3594
(307) 587-5574 ‘
(307) 587-2746 (fax) *'}3 5\
gsimonton@wavecom.net

June 18, 2007 iy P

Attn: Framework Water Plan
Wyoming Water Development Office
6920 Yellowtail Road

Cheyenne, WY 82002

Re: Wpyoming State Water Plan - Basin Advisory Group

Good Morning:

I have had an opportunity to review the Wyoming State Water Plan, which I
understand is a product of the Basin Advisory Group. I am very concerned that the Plan
does not seem to address the importance of Wyoming wildlife and/or fisheries in any
significant manner. It is my understanding that most of the people of the state believe that
wildlife and fisheries should be part of the Plan, and yet it seems to be weighted by
agriculture concerns. Certainly agriculture is important and needs to be addressed, but so
do the other aspects.

I am not convinced that the information which the Group used regarding “angler
days” is accurate at all. It is my understanding that the Wind/Big Horn River information
is based upon the number of licenses submitted, rather than angler days. Being a native
of Cody, Wyoming, and being an outdoor recreationist, it is my opinion that there are a
number of people who fish significantly. In addition, there is a lot of water activity and
the water ways are important and significant as far as wildlife is concerned.

If the information the Group has is that there are far more fisherman days on lakes
than rivers, I am not aware of evidence to support that conclusion. Certainly, the Group’s
decision should be based on “good” and “accurate” information and I do not believe that
the information I have seen is either one. I believe that the use of the number of licenses
sold in the five counties of the Big Horn Basin area is a gross underestimate of the number
of angling days. I think that the conclusions reached by the Group need to be based on
good and sufficient data.
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Please use accurate, up to date information and strongly considered the entire
picture - not just the economic (agricultural) aspect.

People have moved to Wyoming for hunting, fishing and enjoyment of the outdoors.
The population increase in Wyoming, to a large extent, is based upon the motivation to
enjoy the outdoors and it is not based on agriculture.

Please consider the whole picture and use the best information possible. Iknow that
the business community is a strong “lobbying” group simply because it has an economic
interest. The rest of us are separate to some extent, and do not have the “group” or
“funding” to conduct the lobbying done by others. That should not matter to you. You
should base your conclusions on information, not economic influence.

I know that this is direct and to the point. I have discussed this with a number of
other people, and they all feel exactly the same way. Most will not take the time to write
letters, but I can assure you that there is a big silent majority out here which needs to be
treated fairly and reasonably. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely 3;0@
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George L. Simonton
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